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BFDC Board of 
Directors Meeting 

 

 

October 14, 2020                      

Time: 7:00 a.m.    

Location: BFDC Conference 

Room – 5th & Grant Plaza, 608 

5th Ave.  

What’s New & 
Happening at the 

Rec Center  
 

   

October 14, 2020 
 

Time: 12:00 p.m. – 1:00 p.m.    

Location: Branding Iron 

Steakhouse & Social Club 

 

                                    

Leadership Belle 
Fourche Class 

 

   
October 15, 2020 
 

Time: noon – 5:00 p.m.  
 

Course Topic: Land and Ag 
Management; County Ops & 
Tours 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The BFACC has decided to do a “Drive-Thru” Spooktacular this year 
rather than our indoor event.  They will be packing up goodies bags to 
hand out in front of the building on Halloween from 5:00-6:30 pm.  Trick-
or-treaters can walk or drive-thru designated areas and pick up a bag.  

BFACC is seeking donations for these bags.  The event averages 500-
600 kids and they expect there could be more this year.  They plan to 
prep 750 goodie bags.  Cash is the preferred donation (suggested $25), 
candy or favors (small toys, stickers, pencils, etc.) are also needed.  
BFACC will have a list of donors inside the bag and 
businesses/organizations will also be promoted on the sponsor wall 
inside the BFACC and on the website.   

Requesting donations by October 21st.  Questions can be answered by 
BFACC Program Coordinator Tess Anderson-Voyles - 605-892-2467.  

Thank you for your consideration and support!  
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By Kimberly Talcott, Black Hills Pioneer 

BELLE FOURCHE — Mindy and Dave 

Homola brought their café experience 

home to Belle Fourche this summer, 

opening the RoundUp Cafe Aug. 11. 

The cafe is located on the corner of 

National and 5th streets in Belle 

Fourche. 

“We chose the RoundUp Cafe concept 

because the Black Hills Roundup is 

part of Belle Fourche history. We also 

wanted to incorporate the western, 

countryfied feel,” said Mindy, co-owner 

and cook. 

RoundUp Cafe serves breakfast and 

lunch Tuesday through Saturday and is 

open from 7 a.m. to 3 p.m. Mindy said the restaurant schedule gives her time to prepare the food and 

still spend time with family. Next summer, the Homolas may extend the cafe hours into the evening. 

The Homolas have lived in Belle Fourche for 14 years. Dave owns Solid Rock Construction and the 

couple are also partners in the Aladdin Café in Aladdin, Wyo. 

“We wanted a place of our own,” said Mindy. “We are a family-run business and are happy to be part 

of Belle Fourche and serve our community.” 

The RoundUp Cafe business space was formerly another dining establishment, the popular Patty’s 

Place. Mindy said living up to Patty’s Place “is intimidating, in a good way.” 

“The location was already an established eating area. We’ve even had people from out of town stop 

in, not knowing Patty’s closed,” she said, noting the business will soon have new signage. 

Opening just in time for the 80th annual Sturgis Motorcycle Rally, Mindy said business has exceeded 

her expectations. Each day the cafe is open they offer a different daily special and a homemade soup. 

The cheesy kielbasa soup has been a favorite, said Mindy, and the cafe’s burgers and turkey bacon 

club are especially popular. Carmel rolls and homemade pies are also offered. Both dine-in and take-

out options are available. 

“Come on in and give us a try. Order a cup of coffee and use the Wi-Fi,” said Mindy. 

For the Homolas, running a cafe is about the total experience: Making the food and visiting with the 

customers. The cafe currently retains four employees. 

“One of our employees said it perfectly. When we hear all the chatter out in the dining room, we know 

we’re helping to make our customers happy.” 

Dave and Mindy Homola own the RoundUp Cafe located at 5th and National 
streets in Belle Fourche. The Cafe opened Aug. 11 and offers breakfast and 
lunch specials, along with homemade soups. Pioneer photo by Kimberly Talcott 
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